
John Knox Ranch DAY CAMP 	                                              Frequently Asked Questions

What are the age ranges of day campers?                                                                        Children 4-8 years old (Campers must by 4 years old by the time they come to camp).
What time is drop off and pick up for day camp?                                                          Drop off is 9am each day of the session and pick up is 3pm each day. Drop off and pick up are both at the Meeting House (behind the pool).
Are there scholarships available?                                                                                      Yes, financial assistance is available, depending on need.  We do not want money to be the reason that keeps a child from experiencing summer camp at John Knox Ranch!  Campers must register and pay the required deposit, then complete a scholarship form (available through the registration portal or calling our office).
What about the food? Are you able to handle dietary restrictions?                        We serve homemade, delicious food at every meal, and a snack each afternoon!  Because community is important to camp life, meals are served “family style”, with each family unit of cabins eating together. Our kitchen staff is able to handle just about any type of dietary preference, from vegetarian to vegan to allergy-related needs. There is a place to describe any food restrictions in the registration portal. If you have specific concerns, we will visit with you in advance of your child coming to camp to make sure we understand what her or she needs.
We are very proud of the food we serve and love to get feedback like the below from a camp parent. “Our camper is a very picky eater and she said all the food at camp was delicious! Her eating was one thing I was really worried about, but now that she’s home she’s even more open to variety of food.”
Can we bring a lunch for the camper?
Yes! We will provide lunch each day but if you wish to bring a lunch for your camper you are welcome to do that. Please make sure the lunch box is clearly labeled with camper’s name.
What if my child gets sick or needs to take medication?                                            We have a designated camp health care provider on site who is trained in first aid, and who handles all camp illnesses, injuries, and medicines. He or she is in contact with a local physician, and make sure that campers get the medical care they need. We will call you if your child is ill, and keep you updated on their condition (including if they are sick enough not to be at camp).

Who are the counselors for day Camp?                                                                         Day Camp staff are JKR’s Day Camp Directors (adults) and Junior Counselors (rising high school seniors). In many cases, they are former campers who have grown up at JKR. Junior counselors are required to attend a multi day training at the beginning of the summer.

What about Safety?  We know that your child is precious to you; they are to us as well! Thus, everything we do at camp is done with “safety first” in mind. John Knox Ranch enjoys a good relationship with both the Wimberley and Canyon Lake Fire & EMS services, so we are covered in the event that we need emergency attention. We are also accredited by the American Camp Association, which requires that camps have safety and security measures in place at every level.
When does registration close?                                                                                                    Registration is open until camps are full. When camps fill up, we do offer a waiting list. Please contact us to inquire if a camp session you are interested in is full.  SIGN UP TODAY, to secure your child’s spot!

[bookmark: _GoBack]We spend most of the day outdoors, so let you camper wear something that you don’t mind getting dirty!
